

City of Long Beach Working Together to Serve

Office of Gerrie Schipske Councilwoman, Fifth District Memorandum

R-26

Date:

October 23, 2007

To:

HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL

From:

Council Member Suja Lowenthal, Second Districtらし

Councilwoman Gerrie Schipske, Fifth District 25

Subject:

AGENDA ITEM: Request the City Manager to Develop a Strategy Between the Water Department and the Parks, Recreation and Marine Department to Reduce Water Consumption in City Parks and Median

Strips.

BACKGROUND

The Parks, Recreation, and Marine Department is naturally one of the largest consumers of water in the City of Long Beach. The Department serves the City's parks, recreation facilities, and street medians. The Water Department charges all City Departments for water usage.

Due to the lack of automated sprinklers and other water conservation devices to control the amounts of water used to water the parks and medians, this high amount of water use is in most cases unavoidable.

As the City of Long Beach is asking our residents and businesses to drastically reduce water usage, it would be helpful if the Water Department work with City departments to address areas in which water can be conserved on a permanent basis.

Residents have complained of seeing Park, Recreation, and Marine sprinklers directed towards the street with considerable run-off. Even when pointed in the correct direction, the style of sprinkler is basic and has to manually turned-off.

Therefore, we are requesting the City Manager to develop a strategy between the Water Department and the Parks, Recreation and Marine Department to reduce water consumption in our parks and our median strips.

RECOMMENDATION

Request the City Manager to develop a strategy between the Water Department and the Parks, Recreation and Marine Department to reduce water consumption in City parks and median strips and to report back to the City Council on a quarterly basis the amount of and cost to the City for departmental water usage.